MINUTES OF A MEETING OF SOUTH WONSTON PAVILION COMMITTEE 08-11-2022 AT 2.00 pm at the Pavilion

PRESENT

Cllrs Perrins (JP) (Chairman), Cllr Street, Cllr Peal and Clerk Mrs Jones (RJ)

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Selby

PAVILION MANAGEMENT

Middle store cupboards to have final clear out of all unwanted toys etc. as Clerk continues to tackle regular hirer's cupboard space.

Clerk needs to book Cleansing Services Group to clean the tank of all rubbish.

Clerk to get the dishwasher fixed.

The Damage Report and Action Plan were reviewed at this meeting.

FINANCE

Clerk to ensure all hires are notified of the new prices from 1st December.

To be noted

RECREATION GROUND MANAGEMENT

Grass – Chafer grub is rife at present. Clerk contacted Craig to see if he has a roller that can be used to flatten the ground and to ask Grass & Grounds to continue with repair works before considering cutting later in November once the ground is drier. It was agreed that a key to the plant room should be given to either Guy Bewick or Pete Laude in the short term but also get a quote for the water tank switch to be in moved to changing rooms.

Football - A meeting is being arranged by Clerk to include June Perrins, Ann Peal, Sam Jordan and Swifts. Clerk to contact Jordi to explain that the Parish Council are keen to be able accommodate their team but current weather conditions and chafer problems has suspended use of the grounds for 2 weeks, however a plan is being put in place to accommodate them coming to the grounds.

Community Bench – Clerk checked the wording to be put on the plaque. Feedback from residents is that they are very pleased with the new addition to the recreation ground.

Bird Boxes - have been built and donated by Brian Cooper. These have been placed around the recreation ground.

To be noted

CHILDREN'S PLAYGROUND

Nicola Baldwin is due to meet the Pavilion Committee at the next meeting to review plan of developing the children playground and recreation grounds.

The boundary fencing between the children's playground and MOD land has become dangerous. Clerk and Lt Col Stu Allen met and agreed that the boundary fencing could be replaced. Dever Fencing has quoted to replace it with 4ft close boarder fencing at a cost of £1,100. This piece of work was approved and is due to take place towards the end of November.

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING Tuesday 13th December 2022